
Windsor Neighbourhood Plan                                                                                       DRAFT  Minutes of the Forum Meeting held on Tuesday 12 January 2016                                                                                                                                                                                                 Conference Room, York House, Sheet Street, 6.30pm – 8.00pm

Present:  Claire Milne (Co-Chair); John Bastow (Co-Chair); Susy Shearer (Secretary); Ingrid Fernandes; Richard Paddison (RBWM); David Eglise; Cllr Jack Rankin; Anne Taylor; Andrew Melville; Alison Logan; Mike Sullivan

Apologies:  Micaela Benson (AECOM); David Carlisle (AECOM); Jane Carter; Helen Price; Dermot Whelan (Windsor2030); Jane Daly; Brian Rayner; Wisdom DaCosta; Carole DaCosta; Cllr John Bowden; Cllr Shamsul Shelim; Margery Thorogood; Trevor Robinson; Raewyn Porteous; Nick Clemo
1-       Claire welcomed everyone and noted apologies. She introduced Robert Paddison, recently appointed Borough Local Plan Team Leader and also now NP Project Leader (role previously covered by Laura Rheiter). Robert, a surveyor, has previously worked in planning and with Planning Aid.  In relation to the BLP, he confirmed the following points of contact:  Sarah Ball (Major Sites) and Flo Churchill (Matrix Manager).
2-       Minutes of the meetin g held on Thursday 24 March 2015
These had been circulated. As this evening’s meeting was not quorate, their approval was deferred.

3-       Matters arising from the minutes   (CM/JB)
· Item 1:    Revised wording (CM):    
“… reinforced that while strategic infrastructure was outside the scope of neighbourhood planning, the WNP is still considered a strategic document.”
· Dedworth Road:     Revised wording (CM):    
“…have a separate Vision for each major site. The Draft was unclear about these and it was agreed that AECOM will assist in redrafting to clearly separate the Vision from the Policies.
· General Policies:    Revised wording (CM):  
 “With regard to Policy A5 it was agreed to reduce the number of options from 7 to 4…”

“… the document produced would be the full Plan (TA will be included). The full Amended Plan might be brought back to the Forum for consultation but we are not yet at the point    of a decision on this.”
Other items were taken under the relevant agenda items.  
4-       Feedback from Draft 6.7

A general discussion took place during which the following points were raised:
· Claire confirmed that Windsor2030 has expressed “interest in principle” in working with the WNP         on design and “views” policies.  WNP/W2030 Chairs had shared outlines of the groups’ respective thinking on this.  Claire had also received an apology regarding the limited communication with WNP and had been able to speak with Dermot several times recently.  Claire thanked WNP Forum members for the significant amount of feedback they’d provided. The ideas will be summarised and circulated.
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· John B. indicated that George Bathurst had commented at length on highways changes, some of which are precluded by neighbourhood planning, and was interested that George had picked up       on these. 
· Claire said general design policies would enable us control “character” and mentioned George’s suggestion that these be looked at on a more “granular” level. She reconfirmed the challenge of accommodating the large number of disparate character areas.  Alison suggested a “middle way” was needed to ensure detail is in the right places and that more discussion would be needed. 

· Matters relating to sites such as Legoland will be covered later on in the Plan. (CM)
· Feedback still being received.  All would be reported to the Forum with ideas incorporated and adjustments made accordingly. Feedback from upcoming consultation days would be reviewed   over subsequent 2-3 wks for consolidation and reflected in appropriate wording in the Plan.
5-       Project Plan update     (JB)

John B. said he was still hopeful the target for the Pre-Submission Draft would remain end of February.           
The following points were also raised in discussion:
· Robert confirmed that the FEMA (Functional Economic Market Area looking at how housing/ resident numbers will evolve and existing employment land) Interim Report was expected mid- to late February. He said HELAA (Housing & Employment Land Availability Assessment) and SHMA (Strategic Housing Market Assessment) targets would feed into this. 
· Claire said there had been another call for sites as part of the process to update the Evidence Base and was asking RBWM for an update as per advice on employment land from Rebecca Williams (RBWM).
· Mike asked if allowance had been made in the emerging BLP for the potential impact of a Third Runway at Heathrow (RP stated this would add a layer of complication) and if it were possible for the number of new residents/houses to be anticipated. 
6-       Accounts update/Consultant support to Pre-Submission    (JB)

John circulated accounts for the period ending 31/12/15 (see attached).  He wished to record grateful thanks to Laura Rheiter and Riz Sharma for their assistance in working with Locality to arrange the           Technical Support Man-Hours (ended Friday 8/1/16) and asked that this message be forwarded to them.
7-       Options Consultation 23 /1 (Gardeners’ Hall) 3/2 (Dedworth Green Baptist Church)  (CM/JB)
· Claire said various options had been mentioned for the Imperial House and Dedworth Road sites.        These needed to be narrowed down to “Preferred Options” and would require a further round of                 consultation, which will focus on the following:      
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· Dedworth Rd Urban Design Proposal document was received today. We need to see if this    is felt to be the “right starting point” (CM indicated a bit more engagement is still needed);
· Imperial House sites (Rank Hovis, Imp Hse, Police Sta, Hovis Ct/YCC) – four options to be selected exploring density, range and housing types; 

· Design Manual to cover different areas – “evidence-gathering” exercise.  (SS confirmed this combined AECOM “best practice” with the Prince’s Trust BIMBY Guide principles, process and methodology);
· Public Views Manual – being compiled.

· Update on preparations for this consultation exercise (CM):
This will include an option to record feedback on the WNP website.  Currently, the WNP has 370 Twitter followers (since before Christmas 2015). Claire is updating WNP website with Cori.  
Other actions already in hand: 
· Communications going out through WNP’s large email database (JB)
· Information (no discussions) on social media and sending press releases to local papers (HP) 
· Organising displays in Windsor, Dedworth and Eton Libraries (SS) 
· Delivering leaflets as widely as possible (DE, AL, AM, JR)
· Announcement on the W&ES website and in members’ email circulation (AT)
· Announcements on WWRA website and at the Tuesday Club (MS)
Volunteers are needed to staff the exhibition and greet/talk with visitors and collect demographic data. AECOM member(s) will also attend.    + ACTION:  Claire to organise. 
8-       Other policies work remaining to be done
During a general discussion of this matter, the following points were raised:
· Mike asked for the latest WNP policy position on Important Urban Open Space.  Claire explained that the WNP will be designating these areas as Local Green Space. This is aimed at protecting  existing open space provision and quoted the three criteria (NPPF Para 77) which must be met:
1- Where the green space is in reasonably close proximity to the community it serves; 
2- Where the green area is demonstrably special to a local community and holds a particular local significance, for example because of its beauty, historic significance, recreational value (including as a playing field), tranquillity or richness of wildlife; and 
3- Where the green area concerned is local in character and is not an extensive tract of land.
Mike referred to the policy deletions from the present RBWM Local Plan and the need to address 
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these principles in WNP Open Space Policies.  Susy indicated the implications of these had been recognised by WNP from the outset and had been brought into all work on policies to date.       Mike requested that a mechanism be included in WNP to assess the level of need arising from    new development. It was agreed that meeting(s) be held to consider this. + ACTION:  SS, MS, CM, JB to arrange meetings.
· Alison said the NDHA List would be approved by referendum.  Each building needs to have a form completed which demonstrates that the relevant criteria have been met (forms can be downloaded from the WNP website).  Claire said it would be a “dynamic document” (a starting point) with more buildings being added as each was identified.  Anne mentioned the valuable help given by Gill Butter (RBWM) to get the process started. Criteria are being confirmed (RP) and priorities will be set (SS).
9-        Windsor 2030
Claire said she and Dermot had had discussions over the past few days. He had agreed to come back to WNP with more feedback in a formal response from Windsor2030.  David confirmed he will be speaking with Dermot tomorrow (Wed 13/1/16).
10-      RBWM Local Plan
Robert indicated the Borough was preparing a Regulation 18 Pre-Submission update on all policies and still aiming for a full consultation on the Draft Plan in April 2016, with a Final Draft towards the end of this year. Claire said some areas would wait to finish their Neighbourhood Plans until after completion of the BLP.
11-      AOB
The following items were noted:
· WLR Feasibility Study costs – question over how these would be covered

· Archaeology and development – how could this be raised appropriately in NP policy
· RBWM Windsor Cycling Site Visit – scheduled for 19/1/16, feedback to Cycle Forum Mtg (19/1/16)

· Bray/Eton/Old Windsor Critical Drainage links – studies being carried out, contact Ian Bellinger (RBWM) for updates.
12-      Date and time of next meeting
Monday 22nd February or Thursday 25th February (date subject to room availability) in the Conference Room, York House, 6.30pm – 8.30pm
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